






 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 25, 2022 

 

Representative Ivy Spohnholz 

Alaska State Capitol  

Juneau, AK. 99801 

 

Dear Representative Spohnholz: 

 

On behalf of the Mat-Su Health Foundation and its Board of Directors, I am writing to express support for HB 265, "An act 

related to telehealth." The Mat-Su Health Foundation shares ownership in Mat-Su Regional Medical Center and invests its 

share of the profits back into the community to improve the health and wellness of Alaskans living in the Mat-Su.  

 

Access to healthcare, including behavioral healthcare, supports goals identified by the three most recent Mat-Su Health 

Foundation Community Health Needs Assessments. These assessments, which were conducted with community partners 

in 2019, 2016 and 2013, included extensive data analysis, public polling, participatory research, and community forums. 

Transportation was identified as the number one factor affecting health in our community in the 2016 study, and access to 

care was identified as a top ten health issue in the 2013 and 2019 studies. 

 

Accessing the benefit of traditional health care requires reliable, affordable transportation. Telemedicine eliminates this 

barrier that adversely affects those without transportation. It also allows for easier access to care for individuals 

experiencing limited mobility and caregivers to young children or older Alaskans. The cost of travel to both receive and 

provide health care is tremendous for patients and providers. Patients postpone preventative care, medication refills, and 

early interventions due to access, cost, weather, and lack of time. This increases overall health costs because people wait 

to treat problems until they become a crisis instead of earlier when care is less expensive. While many patients in rural 

areas – including the more rural parts of Mat-Su – can benefit from telemedicine, this is not just a rural issue. Patients who 

struggle with medical conditions that make it difficult, uncomfortable, or exhausting to see a provider in person for 

treatment can benefit no matter where they live in Alaska.   

 

Another factor that increases access to care is having an ongoing relationship with a primary care provider. In 2017, 

72.2% of Mat-Su adults and 89.3% of adults 65 years or older had a regular primary care provider. Mat-Su and Alaska 

have not achieved the Healthy People 2020 Goal of 83.9% of the general population having a regular primary care 

provider. The 2019 County Health Rankings and Roadmaps data shows the ratio of Mat-Su primary care providers to be 

one physician to 2,130 persons, which is lower than the statewide average of 1,110:1. The telehealth provisions 

maintained by HB 265 give patients needed access to primary care providers who can help them regain and maintain 

health in the most economical way possible. 

 

Thank you for introducing this important legislation. The temporary rules during the pandemic demonstrated that better 

access to telemedicine equates to better access to healthcare, period—and we want to maintain this telehealth flexibility. If 

we can help in other ways to advance this legislation, please don’t hesitate to contact me directly via phone at 907-354-

3595 or email at eripley@healthymatsu.org. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Elizabeth Ripley 

President and CEO 

mailto:eripley@healthymatsu.org
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 AADD  
ALASKA ASSOCIATION ON  

DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES 

P.O. Box 241742 

Anchorage, Alaska 99524 

M        

 

February 17, 2022 
Representative Spohnholz 
State Capitol room 406 
Juneau, AK  99801 
 
Re: Support for Telehealth legislation HB 265 
 
Dear Representative Spohnholz, 
 
AADD, the Alaska Association on Developmental Disabilities is the trade association for 67 organizations 
throughout Alaska that provide services for Alaskans who experience intellectual and developmental 
disabilities (IDD)s. This includes large and small service organizations, Assisted Living Homes and Care 
Coordinators.  We are pleased to have this opportunity to express our support for HB 265, Telehealth 
Legislation. 
 
AADD is in strong support of HB 265.  The COVID Pandemic has moved the access and utilization of remote 
services forward rapidly.  Many IDD service providers were able to benefit from the Appendix K flexibilities 
that allowed services such as day habilitation to be provided remotely for individuals who ended up isolated in 
their homes.  The Alaska Mental Health Trust funded an Enabling Technology grant through AADD that 
provided training, an excellent handbook and on-going meetings among providers to share ideas and success 
stories for the wide utilization of remote services.  The providers that accessed those services continue to 
offer robust remote services today.  One provider continues to have a group of 4 to 5 individuals that have 
been meeting three hours a day, five days a week remotely doing a number of different activities, both 
educational and fun as well as connecting with each other.  In a time when the workforce shortage is the most 
extreme providers have experienced for Direct Support Professionals (DPS’s) remote services have allowed 
workforce members who are compromised (i.e. multiple cancers for example) to continue to work remotely 
without fear of infection. The continuity of such service options, supported by HB 265 is very important. 
 
Care Coordination is another area in which remote services (telehealth visits) have been essential to the 
continuity of services for the individuals they support.  In December of 2014 there were 592 certificated care 
coordinators in our system.  This month (February, 2022) there are 178.  Not only is this a significant reduction 
in the workforce, but a new waiver type (ISW, Individual Supports Waiver) has added another 350 waivers to 
our system during that period.  With the onset of the pandemic, and Appendix K flexibilities that allowed for 
remote visits, rather than the required in person monthly visits, Care Coordinators have been able to serve 
significantly higher numbers of clients.  A current evaluation of the system is being conducted through an 
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Alaska Mental Health Trust Grant through AADD to provide recommendations to the Department and the 
providers to better support the Care coordination system.  We appreciate the language included in HB 265 
that would allow the billing of Medicaid Waivers services when provided remotely.   
 
AADD applauds the efforts that went into the creation of HB 265.  And we greatly appreciate the collaboration 
offered to stakeholders that would be impacted by this bill.  AADD is very grateful for the potential impact for 
continued services to individuals that experience intellectual and developmental disabilities.    
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Lizette Stiehr 
Executive Director, AADD 
 
 




